
Hiawatha College 
Prep- Northrop 
Week 2: April 27- May 1 

 

A Message from the Principal 
“Together, all things are possible.”- Cesar Chavez 

In the course of 4 weeks, our scholars went from 

sitting and learning in a school building to sitting at 

home and doing coursework online.  This shift has 

been hard for both students and staff alike.  What 

continues to be true is our desire to continue to 

push students to do their best and learn.  This is only 

possible if we continue to work together.  We want 

to be a support system for them.  This is why 

teachers will be hosting office hours every week.  In 

addition, I have added their numbers for you or 

your student to be able to call them. In the 

upcoming weeks, students will begin to receive 

grades.  More details to come in the upcoming 

newsletter.   As always, if you have questions or 

would like to connect, please reach out to me 

directly at: ​bmartinez@hiawathaacademies.org 

Sincerely, Ms. Martinez- Cruz  

5th Grade Updates 

Math:​ multiplying mixed numbers  
Reading: ​read “City of Ember” and answer 
questions on characters, setting, and vocabulary 
Science: ​learn how to use science language to 
explain how animals react  
PE:​ individual skills and free play 
Spanish:​ translating key scientific words 

 

6th Grade Updates 

Math:​ calculate volume with cubes and fractions 
Reading: ​read “Flush” and answer questions on 
characters, setting, and vocabulary 
Science: ​atoms, matter, and substances 
Social Studies: ​branches of government  
PE: ​ individual skills and free play 
Spanish:​ translating key scientific words 
 

 

Specialist Survey 

We would love your input on what you think our 
new special should be.  Please fill out the survey.   
https://forms.gle/2HWLb1Px83UTtxzt8 

Parent Survey 
We would love your input on how you believe 
distance learning is going and how we can 
improve.  Please fill out the survey below.   
https://bit.ly/3cMLndj 
 

 

5th Grade Contact Information: 
● Science: Ms. Olson (715-828-9955) 
● Math: Ms. Winslow (612-470-6195) 
● Reading: Mx. Alcantara (818-404-7395) 
● PE: Mr. Lincoln (​605-929-2964) 
● Spanish: Mr. Springer (​612-361-8990) 

 
6th Grade Contact Information: 

● Science: Ms. Melin (​608-220-7160) 
● Math: Ms. Gerhardt (612-597-6024) 
● Reading: Ms. O’Brien (​920-284-2284) 
● Social Studies: Ms. Houck (540-409-8734) 
● PE: Mr. Lincoln (​605-929-2964) 
● Spanish: Mr. Springer (​612-361-8990) 
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